
Barbara Keeley responds to EPI report
in to Child Mental Health Improvements

Barbara
Keeley MP, Labour’s Shadow Cabinet Minister for Mental Health, commenting on
the EPI report in to Child Mental Health Improvements, said:

“The
Prime Minister said in January that she wanted to ‘transform the way we deal
with mental health problems right across society’ but the findings in this
report show these were just warm words.

“With
nearly three quarters of Clinical Commissioning Groups failing to meet NHS
England’s improvement standards in children’s mental health, and more than
two
thirds of these groups without fully-funded crisis care plans, it is clear
that
the Prime Minister’s rhetoric on child mental health is not being matched by
reality.

“The
most worrying part of this report is the increase in the number of young
people
being treated on adult mental health wards which shows an abject failure of
the
Government to grasp the problems in the mental health system.

“The
Government need to make sure that frontline mental health services get the
money they need rather than using it to balance NHS budgets elsewhere.”

Police whistleblower alleges illegal
hacking of campaigners’ emails
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The Domestic Extremism unit run by the Metropolitan Police deleted files in a
bid to cover up illegal hacking of campaigners’ emails, a police
whistleblower has revealed to Green peer Jenny Jones.

The unit, called the National Domestic Extremism and Disorder Intelligence
Unit (NDEDIU), deleted the files in May 2014 to hide the fact an operative,
who was working under orders from a police officer, had been spying on the
email accounts of a number of environmental and social justice campaigners.
The police officer had been supplied with the campaigners’ passwords by the
Covert Human Intelligence Source, the whistleblower revealed.

Lawyers at Bindmans, who are acting on behalf of Jenny Jones and others whose
files had been shredded by the NDEDIU approached six of the people on the
list to verify that the private email accounts and passwords were theirs.
They then presented the letter to senior investigators at the Independent
Police Complaints Commission and Baroness Jones had a follow-up meeting with
the deputy head of the IPCC (over a week ago) to discuss what progress had
been made. Baroness Jones discussed with the IPCC when she intended to
publish.

Jenny Jones said:

”This illegal hacking by a police officer along with the collusion of
officers within the Domestic Extremism Unit, is one of the worst cases of
state snooping that I’ve ever heard. The personal information within the
letter is accurate and it could only have been obtained illegally. There is
more than enough to justify a full-scale criminal investigation into the
activities of these police officers and referral to a public inquiry. I have
urged the IPCC to act quickly to secure further evidence and to find out how
many people were victims of this nasty practice. These emails could have
contained personal information about medical conditions, worries of parents
about their kids, family arguments and people’s love lives. It is completely
unacceptable that the police can stick their noses into the lives of innocent
people without a shred of evidence that they are involved in terrorism or
serious crime.

“We need an immediate end to the police surveillance of non-violent campaign
groups who have no association with serious crime. By allowing the police to
spy on environmentalists and campaigners for social justice, the government
invites the security services to intrude on ordinary people’s lives. That
invitation to snoop provides cover for some officers to go further and to by-
pass the law regulating state surveillance to read private emails about
people’s personal lives. Whether it is undercover police forming long-term
sexual relationships or these allegations that the police employ foreign
hackers to open people’s emails. It all starts with the government giving the
green light to spy on innocent people.

“I want to praise the brave whistleblowers within the Met Police who have
given me this information. Given the appalling treatment by the Met of
whistleblowers acting in the public interest,  I can completely understand



why police officers might want to remain anonymous. Officers who care about
the professionalism and political neutrality of the police are one of
mainstays of a democratic society and deserve our support.”

Notes:

1. The IPCC were notified by phone on the 17th February, after six of the ten
personal email accounts and passwords contained in the letter had been
checked with the people concerned. The first meeting with them and Jenny’s
lawyer took place on the 23rd Feb. IPCC investigators have now requested a
formal witness statement from Jenny. 

2. The IPCC previously confirmed that there is evidence which suggests other
documents were shredded after the Undercover Policing Inquiry (UCPI) was
announced, and a specific MPS instruction had been issued that documents
should not be destroyed without express permission.

In the IPCC press release Feb 2017, they state that:

Following a referral from the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) in May 2016,
the IPCC has been investigating allegations that documents kept by the
National Domestic Extremism and Disorder Intelligence Unit (NDEDIU) were
shredded in May 2014.

The IPCC can confirm that there is evidence which suggests documents were
shredded after the Undercover Policing Inquiry (UCPI) was announced, and a
specific MPS instruction had been issued that documents should not be
destroyed without express permission.

IPCC Deputy Chair Sarah Green, said “… investigation is ongoing. While the
evidence indicates that a large number of documents were shredded over a
period of days in May 2014, the difficult task ahead for our investigators is
to determine what the documentation was, why it was destroyed, whether
electronic copies were kept and who may have ordered its destruction.

“We are also examining what action the Metropolitan Police took once it was
alerted, by a member of staff, to the allegations in December 2014.”

“Separately a complaint by Baroness Jenny Jones, that records held by the
Metropolitan Police relating to her were destroyed or deleted in or about
June 2014, was referred to the IPCC on 27 January. That complaint is now also
subject to independent investigation.”
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Safety must be always be the top
priority, but UK and US bans on
carrying electronic devices on
aircraft leaves questions unanswered –
Richard Burden

Richard Burden MP, Labour’s Shadow Aviation Minister, responding
to the announcement of a cabin baggage ban on laptops on certain direct
passenger flights to the UK from Turkey, Lebanon, Jordan, Egypt, Tunisia and
Saudi Arabia, said: 

“The safety
and security of passengers must always be the overriding priority for
Government and for airline operators. If the Government has evidence the
level
of security checks on passengers carrying electronic devices is of
exceptional
concern in the countries listed then it is right that prompt precautionary
action should be taken.

“This
announcement leaves a number of important questions unanswered and we are
seeking
urgent clarification from Ministers. It’s important the Government set out
clearly the precautionary steps they have taken in response to advice from
security services to reassure passengers and the public. The Government must
also work with airline operators to ensure all passengers are given the
necessary information and flights can continue where appropriate with minimal
disruption as possible.”

The Drever Commemoration Lecture

University of Dundee – Saturday Evening Lecture Series 2017 – Dundee to the
World

Saturday 25th March 2017

An evening with three graduates who shaped and reported on global events.
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This is also the Drever Commemoration Lecture.

This event will celebrate three of our prestigious graduates who studied here
during James Drever’s time as Principal. James Drever was a massive advocate
for political discourse, encouraging students to strike and make stands
against funding cuts. Each of these graduates has gone on to make an impact
in the field of politics:

• Sir William Patey has played a leading personal role in some of the most
challenging diplomatic events of our times during his Ambassadorial roles in
Sudan, Iraq, Saudi Arabia and Afghanistan.
• Lord George Robertson is a former politician and was Secretary of State for
Defence between 1997 and 1999. 
• John Suchet is a former foreign correspondent, presenter and a commentator
on major ceremonial occasions.

You can register for this event here.

Greens issue stinging rebuke to
Princess Anne after GM intervention

22 March 2017

Keith Taylor MEP: ‘This is a right royal stitch up; Princess Anne holds no
elected public office and is supposed to remain politically neutral. Yet she
is using her considerable unearned status to push a nakedly political
agenda.’

Molly Scott Cato MEP: ‘The opinions expressed by Princess Anne are not
helpful in terms of the public debate, which is often dominated by
misunderstanding and agribusiness hype.’

Green MEPs are condemning Princess Anne’s ‘historically ill-informed’
suggestions that Britain should embrace GM crops post-Brexit.

Princess Anne, who is supposed to remain politically neutral, was speaking to
the Farming Today programme on Radio 4 when she echoed the suggestion of some
Conservative Ministers that Britain should water down EU GM crop safeguards
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following the UK’s exit from the European Union.

The royal intervention comes just days after MEPs in the European
Parliament’s Environment Committee voted against the import of a range of
genetically modified maize varieties for use in feed and food.

The majority of MEPs voted against proposals to authorise several genetically
modified maize varieties from Syngenta.

Keith Taylor, Green MEP for the South East and a member of the European
Parliament’s Environment Committee, said:

“This is a right royal stitch up; Princess Anne holds no elected public
office and is supposed to remain politically neutral. Yet she is using her
considerable unearned status to push a nakedly political agenda and doing so
with a flimsy grasp of agricultural history and science. It’s fair to say
that she doesn’t speak for the average UK farmer, let alone the average
British citizen.”

“In stark contrast, just this week, I joined elected MEPs from across Europe
to vote against the import and use of untested GM maize in the EU. It is the
sixth time in just over a year that the European Parliament has signalled
it’s opposition to the approval of new GM foods. EU GM safeguards are vitally
important.”

Dr Molly Scott Cato, Green MEP for the South West and a member of the
European Parliament’s Agriculture Committee, said:

“The opinions expressed by Princess Anne are not helpful in terms of the
public debate, which is often dominated by misunderstanding and agribusiness
hype. Genetic modification has failed to live up to its promised benefits
particularly in terms of yield.”

“Perhaps the Princess should have a word with her brother, who has a deep
understanding of ecological and systemic risks from GM crops, which are
intended for intensively farmed monocultures which threaten biodiversity and
soil fertility.”

“There is also the issue of corporate power. The planned merger between
German pharmaceutical giant Bayer and American seed-maker Monsanto would
strengthen the arm of the GM seed lobby. If this takeover is ever allowed to
take place it would create one giant corporation controlling 30% of the world
market for seeds and 24% of the pesticide market.”

“Agri-business argues we need GM to feed the world, but the world already
produces enough food for 10bn people. Our focus should not be on increasing
production, but rather on reducing food waste and radically reorganising our
wasteful and inefficient food distribution system.”

Mr Taylor concluded:

“Worryingly, Princess Anne appears to be supporting Tory Ministers who have
suggested Brexit could be ‘an opportunity’ to water down GM crop regulations
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in Britain. As Greens, we will be fighting to make sure this doesn’t happen;
it is vital we maintain and strengthen EU GM safeguards post-Brexit. For the
health of British people, the environment and farmers, the UK must not be
flooded with untested genetically modified crops.”
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